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	Subject: Crossrail 


	Report to:
Transport Committee 



	Report of: 
Executive Director of Secretariat

	Date: 2 February 2011

	This report will be considered in public



1.
Summary 

1.1
This report provides background information for the Transport Committee’s discussion with invited guests about progress with the Crossrail project.

2.
Recommendation
2.1 That the Committee notes the report and puts questions to representatives of Crossrail Ltd and Transport for London.
3.
Background 

3.1 The construction of Crossrail represents London’s first new railway for over 20 years.  It will provide direct links from Berkshire in the west and Essex in the east into Heathrow, central London and Canary Wharf.  
4.
Issues for Consideration 
4.1 The following guests have been invited to attend this meeting to answer questions about Crossrail:

· Terry Morgan, Chair, the Board of Crossrail Ltd; 
· Rob Holden, Chief Executive, Crossrail Ltd; and 
· Ian Brown, former Managing Director of London Rail, TfL. Since standing down from his TfL role in November 2011, he has taken up an advisory role on Crossrail and London Rail.

4.2 This meeting provides an opportunity for the Committee to follow up its previous work on Crossrail and explore progress with the delivery of the project.  In early 2010, the Committee undertook a detailed investigation into Crossrail. This included using its meeting on 6 January 2010 to question representatives of Crossrail Ltd about the key challenges and risks faced in ensuring that the project was successful.  The Committee’s subsequent report, Light at the end of the Tunnel: the construction of Crossrail (February 2010), set out its findings and made a number of recommendations. These related to various matters including the project’s funding, delivery, skills and employment, and its carbon footprint.  

4.3 Following the Committee’s detailed investigation into Crossrail, it also wrote to the Government to urge it to maintain the planned investment in Crossrail as part of the outcomes of its Comprehensive Spending Review.  The Committee sent a letter to the Secretary of State for Transport in July 2010 and then a joint letter with the Economic Development, Culture, Sport and Tourism Committee to the Chancellor of Exchequer in September 2010.  Further details about all the Committee’s work relating to Crossrail can be found online at: http://www.london.gov.uk/who-runs-london/the-london-assembly/publications/transport 

5.
Legal Implications

5.1
The Committee has the power to do what is recommended in this report.
6.
Financial Implications

6.1
There are no financial implications to the GLA arising from this report.
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List of appendices to this report:

None

	Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985 

List of Background Papers: None



	Contact Officer:
	Laura Warren

	Telephone:
	020 7983 6545

	E-mail:
	laura.warren@london.gov.uk


� Ian Brown is undertaking this advisory role until he leaves TfL on 31 March 2011. See TfL press release of 5 October 2010 (� HYPERLINK "http://www.tfl.gov.uk/corporate/media/newscentre/archive/16853.aspx" ��link to press release�)





City Hall, The Queen’s Walk, London SE1 2AA

Enquiries: 020 7983 4100 minicom: 020 7983 4458 www.london.gov.uk
PAGE  

[image: image2.png]